
SCS ENGINEERS 

December 9, 2022 

File No. 23212007.10 

Ms. Maria Lammers 

Ohio EPA Southwest District Office 

401 East Fifth Street 
Dayton, Ohio 45402-2911 

Subject: Village of St. Bernard Landfill 

Environmental Consultants & Contractors 

Submitted Electronically 

SOLID WASTE 

APPROVED 
OHIO ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

Revised Explosive Gas Monitoring Plan December 28, 2022 

Dear Ms. Lammers: 

AS EVIDENCED BY COPY OF 

LETTER OF APPROVAL 

ATTACHED HERETO 

Enclosed please find a Revised Explosive Gas Monitoring Plan (EGMP) for the closed St. Bernard 

Landfill prepared and submitted by SCS Engineers on behalf of the Village of St. Bernard. The EGMP 

has been updated to in response to the Ohio EPA NOD letter of July 21, 2022 and subsequent 

communication with Ohio EPA. 

Should you have any questions or comments, please contact either of the undersigned. 

Sincerely, 

Randall C. Mills, P.G. 

Senior Project Scientist 

SCS Engineers 

RCM/JJW 

cc: Nick Schapman, GHD 
Tom Paul, Village of St. Bernard 

Jonathan Stuchell, Village of St. Bernard 

James J. Walsh, P.E., BCEE 

Principal 

SCS Engineers 

Chuck DeJonckheere, R.S., Hamilton County Public Health 

Encl. 
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